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OCTOBER 9 / 8:30 - 9:30 / KIS NEW CAFETERIA

Map Assessments: A Parent's Guide

Presented by Cheri Carpenter
QSI Regional MAP Trainer
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EU Business School Visit 
Students interested in studying business in Europe are invited to 
attend a meeting with EU Business School on Wednesday, 9 October. 
The representative, Roxanna Gudz, will be bringing pizza and hosting 
a lunch and learn session at 11:00 in Ms. Tempel’s office, room 22. 
RSVP’sto Ms. Tempel are encouraged. 
Established in 1973, EU Business School is an international, 
professionally accredited, high-ranking business school with four 
campuses in Barcelona, Geneva, Montreux and Munich. We provide 
small, dynamic classes in English, with the best of both North 
American and European academic curricula. Our pragmatic approach 
to business education prepares students for a career in today’s 
rapidly evolving and globalized business world. EU offers foundation, 
bachelor’s, master’s, MBA and doctoral programs, both on campus 
and online with business administration, communication, tourism 
management, international relations, sports management, digital 
media management, international business, marketing, finance, 
enterprise and human resources management, among others. 
Through our global network of academic partners, students can earn state-recognized degrees
on EU campuses with the University of Roehampton in London, the University of Derby in the U.K. and
the Universidad Católica de Murcia (UCAM) in Spain. Partnerships with Pace University in New York, the
University of California in Riverside, Fisher College in Boston and Shinawatra University in Bangkok offer
students the chance to earn a second qualification while studying in diverse and enriching environments.
 
More information about the school and its programs can be found at the following links: 
Undergraduate programs Switzerland 
Undergraduate programs Spain 
Undergraduate programs Germany

https://www.euruni.edu/Htdocs/Files/v/7258.pdf/downloads/undergraduate/foundationandbachelorsmunich.pdf
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Hello from the PTO,
 
This past week has been busy - as you can see from the pictures the garage sale
was a success and it nicely brought together kids, parents and the
neighbourhood. Our Tuesday Morning Coffee Mornings continue to draw a....
well, I wouldn't call it a crowd, but a nice steady group that engages in productive
conversation about parenting and how to be more actively involved in our children's
life at school. Please join us next Tuesday in the lobby immediately after drop off!
 
As you know we have a very nice PTO office that can potentially be used by
parents for community work - if you have a great idea, let us know, we might be
able to facilitate. As for now one of our middle school parents has volunteered to
offer to lead a 'Learn Smarter Not Harder' study skills session on a pilot basis in
October, each Tuesday 4PM for middle school students and parents and at 5PM for
high school students and parents in the PTO room. Students as well as parents are
mentored to learn the 'Study Cycle' and a simple learning formula to effectively
learn anything. Come and check it out, the feedback so far is very positive.
 
Our annual parent lunches are coming up - we have two dates, October 7 for pre-
school and elementary school and October 10 for middle school and high school
parents. School administration and department counselors will join us for this social
event and it's a great opportunity to chat and mingle - and try Ronin's delicious food
(the price of the lunch per person is....... and this will include......). You don't need to
pay anything in advance.
 
We are still looking for volunteers for the Fall Festival. Email us if you'd like to be
involved, this will be a fantastic family night of fun, and we'll add you to our viber
chat group. 
 
If you're not on Facebook, please consider joining KIS Moms&Dads for daily
updates, don't miss out. 
Our email is pto@kyiv.qsi.org - email us about anything.
 
Have a great weekend KIS community.
The PTO Board
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The KIS community celebrated Blue Shirt Day: World Day of
Bullying Prevention for the 4th year. We danced, sang, and came
together to commit to a school culture that is free of bullying.
Thank you to everyone that participated today, and to everyone
that will continue to keep the spirit of this day alive throughout the
year.Thank you to our special guest Ms. Julia and her Zumba
students. They taught us a dance that will be part of the Dance for
Kindness event on 10 November. All KIS students, staff, and
families are invited to join! Contact Ms. Geary for more
information.



facebook.com/qsi.kyiv
Campus Community

Portrait Day at Kyiv International
School. 
 
 #smiledontsmile

FŽllŽǞ fS® Žn ®Žcial redia

instagram.com/kyiv_qsi
Student Life 

Blue Shirt Day!
 
#groupinteraction
#kindnessandpoliteness
#quailityschoolsinternational

twitter.com/Kyiv_QSI
Staff and Administration

Congratulations to our very own
Mrs. Carpenter (Preschool and
Elementary DI) and Mr. Legan
(Secondary DI) as they are
recognized for completing five
years of service as
administrators with Quality
Schools International.
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Dear Parents, 
 
Our new Scholastic Book Club is up and running and you can now
browse the latest books and order online. There are hundreds of
fantastic Children’s books to choose from, all at great prices! 
 
For every 1EU you spend on this Month’s Book Club, our School will
earn 20p in rewards to buy Books for our Library! 
Please place your order online by October 25. 
 
To place your order, please type the link below in to your browser: 
http://eu-schools.scholastic.co.uk/qsi-kyiv-international

Choose your child’s teacher’s name. 
Click on either Mini, XD or Teen or you can use the search box for
specific titles that you are interested in. 
Please add the books that you would like to order into your basket. 
Once you have finished and are happy with your order, please click
on your basket in the top right hand corner of the screen to proceed
to the checkout. 
You will then need to enter your email address and choose a
password.

•
•
 
•
•
 
 
•
 
 Once you have done this, you can enter the payment details for your
order and checkout. If you have any questions regarding placing your
order at any time you can email intschool@scholastic.co.uk or call
0044 1993 893474

http://eu-schools.scholastic.co.uk/qsi-kyiv-international
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Last year librarians noticed a group of middle schoolers who came to the library often checking
out books. At the end of the school year those students were nominated ‘passionate readers’ and
were given a reward for showing so much interest in reading. 
 
The librarians would like to give an opportunity for both middle school and secondary students to
be engaged in library activities that encourage younger students to read! 
 
If you are a middle school or secondary student, you can do one of the following activities for
elementary students. Librarians will assist you in the endeavor. Speak to them for more details. 
 
1. Recommend a book that you think is one of the best you read. It can be a creative book poster
or you just fill in a book recommendation form that we provide. 
 
2. Be a special guest to elementary library class and read a picture book story to students. 
 
You are most welcome to do one of these activities and get a prize from the library. However, your
greatest reward will be to receive positive response from younger children who really look up to
the older students.

Reading For All
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KIS’s writing curriculum allows for a multitude of writer's workshops throughout the year slowly releasing the
independence of correcting ones’ mistakes. 
For each published piece of writing I meet with the student one on one, three times. The first meeting we go over ideas
and organization to create a rough draft. Once the rough draft is finished, they meet with me again to go over sentence
fluency, voice and word choice. My final meeting with them is to discuss conventions, and they publish their writing.
Through the year I create writing partners and the meetings with me slowly decrease to one time in which we only
discuss ideas and organization. Students will confidently use the knowledge of a writer's workshop throughout their
academic career.

"I kept always two books in my pocket, one to read, one to write in." -Robert Louis
Stevenson

Each time I read books I begin to feel the happiness come. I see thick letters and small letters with many interesting
sentences everywhere. Each chapter is different. I hear pages turning each time I finish them. Next to me I hear the wind
blowing on my room maybe it is pushing my house. I smell this sweet smell of the pages that I love. It makes me feel
even happier than before, it’s that new book smell. I can feel the smooth pages and their edges that can hurt, but just a
little bit. Still I love this sensation. I taste the good taste of the water in my mouth when I don’t speak. My conclusion is
that I agree with Lynh Buttler!

One’s Students Descriptive Writing
“A Book is a window open to the world”

Lynh Buttler
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AP Chemistry students are testing the effects of pressure, temperature and volume
on various gases. What? Did I hear you ask why study such a boring topic? No the
answer is not “so students can pass the AP test and get into a good university.”
Zorka, a Secondary IV student has this to say about purpose of studying gas laws:
“The gas laws pretty much govern our entire lives. Just like you can relate every
movie back to Kevin Bacon, you can relate most everything in science to the gas
laws. Hmm…intense.” 
 
Besides for the chemistry lab, here a few places that we see these laws in action: 
 
• Compressors in automobiles, refrigerator, air conditioners, etc 
• Pressure cooker 
• Air travel (Hot air balloons and planes) 
 
Raman, another AP Chemistry enthusiastic said “It is not only fun but also intriguing
see the gas laws in motion. Being able recreate data that scientists discovered
centuries ago motivates me to want to discover something new. If scientists were
able to work with limited technology, the possibilities and potential I have seems
limitless. “

Under Pressure! Um, boom, bah, bay Ba, ba, boom, bah, baby
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Artists are great scavengers and we are no different here at KIS. Please check your
cupboards/house/office for some extra, broken, or old household items. We will use all kinds of
materials for our art projects! Anything you don’t need or use. 
 
We are still in need of these things: Please deliver to the H.S. art classroom or to the front office and
put Ms. Eubank’s name on it.

ARTROOM WISH LIST
Irons • Hair dryers • Magazines, newspaper • Paper rolls – tubes/ cardboard rolls • Yarn,
any kind-color • Fabric • Clean nylon stockings • Picture books • Zip-lock storage bags •
Aluminum foil, wax paper, cling wrap • paper towels, facial tissues • Wood scraps –
interesting Shapes – small wood scraps • Corrugated cardboard • Crochet thread •
Ribbons • Beads • Buttons • Old Jewelry • Old useless keys • Ceramic tiles • Hand tools;
pliers, hammers – any kind • Old kitchen utensils • Old scenery calendars • Old blankets
• Wrapping paper • Old bed sheets • Old t-shirts • Coffee table art books • Old animal
books or animal magazines • "how to" art books for our classroom library • Old
children’s books with tears, or missing pages are fine. • Magazines from hair stylists •
Wire, string, rope • Chop-sticks, wooden skewers • Sponges • For still life drawings:
*Odd saucers, cups, tea pots, glasses, • Bottles opaque and clear • Old silk flowers • Old
vases • Old boots • Store manikins • Real plants • Fascinating still life stuff - hats,
shoes, • Old or broken toys • Sea shells • Old bones and animal skulls (clean) • Old
bicycle or parts… • Pharmacy pill bottles

Students in Ms. Steedle's 11 year-old Cultural Studies class have fun
making simple sentences with cuneiform, the first writing system,
as part of their unit on Ancient Mesopotamia. (We didn't use mud
and dried reeds as the Sumerians did, though!)

®ecŽndarǤ ®chŽŽl



®ecŽndarǤ ®chŽŽl

Byers' TOK I Class
While studying language as a "Way of Knowing" students in the IB TOK I
class wrestled with the subtle differences between "games" and "sports".
As a close to their linguistic adventures they had to create their own games
from assigned random objects, and teach the other students without
speaking. Great work IB Students!!!

Attention all secondary students!  College Board has changed their registration date
and process for the 2020 AP Exams.  If students plan to take an AP Exam this year
they must register by Tuesday, October 8.  The cost for these external exams are
covered by the student. All secondary students were emailed registration instructions
and also a registration form that must be filled out and returned with payment to
Mrs. Ilona at reception no later than Tuesday, October 8.  If you have any questions
please see the AP Coordinator, Ms. Zoromski, in the Middle School Office. 



hanńǁańes �ther than /nńlish

The next week, we will celebrate languages in
our classes. 
 
Monday - French, 
Tuesday - German, 
Wednesday - Russian, 
Thursday - Spanish and 
Friday - Ukrainian. 
 
We have already prepared several cultural
activities, games, songs and videos for our
students. We will have some fun before the
break.

WEEK OF LANGUAGESWEEK OF LANGUAGES



Athletics And Activities

Monday:
14:00 - 15:30 - Yoga for parents. Coach - Ivanna Pabat. Location: Dance studio.
16:00 - 17:30 - Elementary Soccer. Coach - Alex and Pavel. Location: Green cage.
 
Tuesday:
13:00 - 14:00  - Zumba for mams. Coach - Yuliya Volodkova. Location: Dance studio.
16:00 - 17:30 - Elementary Basketball Coach - Mariya Chornogrydskaya. Location: Old gym.
16:00 - 17:00 - Kung Fu (For MS and HS). Coach - Martin Butler. Location: MPR
16:00 - 17:00 Dance for kindness Coach: Yuliya Volodkova. Location: Dance studio.
16:30 - 17:30  Yoga for teacher. Coach - Olena Rubanova. Location: New gym.
 
Wednesday:
14:00 - 15:30 - Yoga for parents. Coach - Ivanna Pabat. Location: Dance studio.
15:45 - 16:30 - Dance and Gymnastics. Coach - Nadiya Mandryk. Location: MPR
16:00 - 17:30 - Elementary Soccer. Coach - Alex and Pavel. Location: Green cage.
 
Thursday:
16:00 - 17:30 - Elementary Basketball Coach - Mariya Chornogrydskaya . Location: Old gym.
16:00 - 17:00 - Kung Fu (For MS and HS). Coach - Butler. Location: MPR
16:30 - 17:30  Yoga for teacher. Coach - Olena Rubanova. Location: New gym.
 
Friday:
13:00 - 14:00  - Zumba for mams. Coach - Yuliya Volodkova. Location: Dance studio.
15:45 - 16:30 - Dance and Gymnastics. Coach - Nadiya Mandryk. Location: MPR
16:00 - 17:30 - Elementary Soccer. Coach - Alex and Pavel. Location: Green cage.
 
Also we want to add Tai Chi.And languages teachers have some English and Russian lessons for parents.

• KSSL Cross Country – Thursday October 10th at Holosyvskii Park 2:30 PM 
• HSB vs School 100 @KIS Monday October 7th 4 PM 
• MSG vs PSI @ PSI Tuesday October 8th 4 PM 
• HSB vs PSI @KIS Wednesday October 9th 4 PM 
• HSG vs PSI @ PSI Wednesday October 9th 4 PM

SPORTS NEXT WEEK:

KSSL HS/MS Football Tournaments 2019 - 2020
October 21- 25 at KIS Pitch see next weeks Kozak
Korner for details
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The Year at a Glance


